THE TOWN OF GRANBY
BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES
January 5, 2021

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and
opened at 6:30 pm.

Those present were: Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde and Herb Abelson, MD

Those in attendance were: Ryan Pease, Alan Weiss, Gary Turnberg, Chief Wishart, Lt. O’Grady,
Nancy Jenks, Ali Jordan-Gagner.

1. Board signed the following:
Timesheet for Colleen
Money turnover sheet
Bills for Quill & Dick Bombardier
2021 Licenses were signed for:
Granby American Legion-Bar & Special Events
Cumberland Farms-Retail Food, Frozen Dessert, Milk & Tobacco
Subway-Food Establishment
Little Italy Pizzeria-Food Establishment
Dollar General- Retail Food & Milk
Bruso Liquor Mart-Retail Food & Tobacco
KWB Construction, Keith Bradway-Installer’s
Granby Septic Service- Hauler’s
Everson Construction- Installer’s
Karl’s Site Work- Installer’s & Hauler’s
Parker’s Portables- Hauler’s
Olivia’s Hair Studio- Beauty Salon Permit
Five Corner Cuts-Beauty Salon Permit
Marion Excavating- Installer’s
Gary Turnberg-Installer’s

2. A motion was made, seconded and all were in favor to accept the meeting minutes for
December 22, 2020.

3. The Board reviewed the Title V report for 86 Batchelor Street submitted by Neil
Jackson of J & P Engineering Services. The Board received the report as a pass.

4. The Board reviewed the Title V report for 76 Kendall Street submitted by Neil
Jackson of J & P Engineering Services. The Board received the report as a pass.

5. Ryan Pease submitted an application for a new disposal system construction permit at
Lot 1 Ambherst Street. The plans are for a 5 bedroom home. The Board reviewed the
plans. The Board approved the application subject to fill, electrical permit and
plumbing permit.



6. Alan Weiss submitted an application for a new disposal system construction permit at
Lot 4 Easton Street. The plans are for a 3 bedroom home. The Board reviewed the
plans. The Board approved the application subject to fill, and submission of a modified
drawing.

7. The Board discussed the two front basins at Dollar General. Dick observed the two
front basins were full to the level of the overflow to the street storm basin. Water was
flowing into the upper basin from the green subsurface drain system. The Board
instructed Colleen to call Dollar General and make them aware the subsurface drain
should not be there.

8. Gary Turnberg was present to request an Installer’s license. After discussion the Board
granted the 2021 Installer’s license.

9. Chief Wishart, and Lt. O’Grady were present to discuss the COVID-19 vaccinations

for first responders. Some EMS received their first shot. Other First Responders will
be vaccinated at a site, in Ambherst, next week.

10. The Board discussed vaccine distribution. All agreed it was too big an undertaking for
a small town to set up vaccine distribution in isolation for the town.

11. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on January 19, 2021 via
conference call/zoom.

12. The Board adjourned the meeting at 7:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Aberdale, Board of Health Assistant
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Richard G. Bombardier, Chair
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Herbert T. Abeison, MD




